Finance Committee
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February 8, 2017

Town Offices

The regular meeting of the Finance Committee and Selectboard of the Town of Whately was called to order on February 8 at 6:00 pm by the Chair, Paul Antaya. Present were Finance Committee members Bob Fydenkevez, Dan Kennedy, Tom Mahar, Jim Kirkendall, Fred Baron; Selectboard members, Paul Newlin, Jonathan Edwards and Fred Orloski,; Town Administrator Brian Domina and Administrative Assistant, Maryellen Cranston.

Motion was made, and seconded, to approve minutes of the Finance Committee meeting from February 1, 2017. Vote was unanimous.

Discuss Town Hall funding – Also present was CPC Chair Alan Sanderson. The CPC voted last night to allocate $340,000 from unbudgeted reserves towards this project. They also promised to borrow up to $400,000 to be funded by future CPA revenue. The CPC is comfortable with these numbers. The MBC met earlier and discussed including septic and parking in the final design. This change brings the total to $1.374 million. Fred discussed holding a potential information session on Town Hall funding prior to Town Meeting. Discussion occurred regarding having an individual monitor the project to ensure deadlines are met. Paul encouraged everyone to come up with a way to go above and beyond to talk positively as possible about this project. 
Review the following FY18 department budget requests:
Library – Also present was Candace Bradbury-Carlin, Jim Ross, Quint Dawson and Larry Ashman. Extensive work has been done on the building to make it more efficient. Money has been added to the budget for professional development. Regarding the proposed increase in salary, the trustees were looking for creative talent to lead the library and wanted to pay accordingly. The director has started a manual count of foot traffic in the library. The library trustees have rescinded their capital request for upgrading the kitchen.
General Government – Also present was Lynn Sibley and Cynthia Herbert. Cynthia reviewed the Assessor’s budget. Money was added for education of a new assessor. She will need a new duplex printer. The total has significantly decreased because this was a revaluation year. Individual line items were reviewed in the general government category.. An annual audit was recommended for future budgets. Lynn reviewed the Town Clerk budget. She discussed the purchase of a Boards and Committees program. Lynn reviewed the Treasurer/Collector budget. She presented the request to add an additional 2 hours/week to the Assistant Treasurer/Collector position for increased payroll duties. Brian reviewed the consolidation of the Computer/IT account and the web site/email hosting.
Insurance & Benefits – Lynn reviewed the Group Insurance. The entire amount was budgeted in the past rather than the town’s portion. Health insurance increased 9.4%, but the total budget decreased. 
Items not reasonably anticipated 48 hours prior to the meeting – The school will present their budget at the March 8th meeting.
The meeting was unanimously adjourned at 7:29 pm

Respectfully submitted,

_____________________________

Brian Domina, Town Administrator
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